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BY EMAIL 
December 2, 2024 

Joanne Richardson 
Director – Major Projects and Partnerships 
Hydro One Networks Inc. 
483 Bay Street, South Tower 7th Floor 
Toronto ON M5G 2P5 
Joanne.Richardson@HydroOne.com  

Dear Joanne Richardson: 

Re: Hydro One Networks Inc. (Hydro One) 
Leave to Construct– Hawthorne to Merivale Reconductoring Project 
Project Completion and Update on Project Cost 
Ontario Energy Board File Number: EB-2020-0265 

The Ontario Energy Board acknowledges receipt of Hydro One’s letter to the OEB, dated 
November 28, 2024, with respect to the Hawthorne to Merivale Reconductoring Project 
(Project). 

Hydro One’s letter notes that the Project was successfully completed and placed in service 
on July 1, 2023, approximately five months ahead of schedule as per Hydro One’s leave to 
construct application. The letter also notes a final Project cost of $38.9 million. 

In accordance with the conditions of approval as outlined in the Decision and Order of the 
above noted proceeding, Hydro One was required to submit to the OEB written 
confirmation of the completion of the Project construction within one month of the 
completion of construction.1 The OEB notes that Hydro One provided this information in 
November 2024, which is seventeen months after the completion of construction. Hydro 
One is reminded of its obligation to follow the required deadlines as per the conditions of 
approval or to notify the OEB of any delays and reasons for them. 

Yours truly, 

Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 

c: All Parties in EB-2020-0265 

 
1 Decision and Order / April 22, 2021 / Schedule B 
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